
“The U.S. African Development Foundation is an 

independent U.S. government agency established by 

Congress to invest directly in African grassroots enterprises 

and social entrepreneurs.” (from USADF website) 

 

This appears to be accurate, however there seems to be some question 

as to whether these were actual US Marshals or musk’s unofficially 

appointed fascist goon squad.  Regardless, will federal employees be 

forced to fight a war in their offices? 


